MINUTES FOR THE TOWN OF SPRING GROVE
March 10, 2015

Held at Quaker Hill

7:00 pm

Board: Adolph Werner, Murlin Clark, Norma Wright and Ernest Hendricks
Others: A.J. Sickmann, Joseph Kaiser, Carol Polver, Anna Lukacek, Deanna Call, Cindy Anderson
David Stout, Jack Haggenjos and Steve Higginbotham
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Dr. Hendricks called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.

The board approved the draft for the terms of Steve Higginbotham's contract that A.J. Sickmann
submitted.

Architects and Chief Engineer, Jeff Cook, presented the plans for the new Pediatric Center for Reid
Hospital. It will move to the old Urological Care building on Waterfall Road. They will also add a
6,500 square foot addition on the west side of the building. They will add a parking lot on the east side
of the property that is now a field. The project will begin as soon as possible. Citizens voiced their
concemns regarding the increased traffic. David Rodgers also asked if Reid could pay property taxes for
their buildings in Spring Grove. Jeff Cook suggested that Mr. Kinyon, Reid's president, would have to
be approached for that answer.

Upon review of the codes and ordinances, Steve Higginbotham will issue permits.

Dr. Hendricks was in contact with Colin Gatland regarding the setup of a website for Spring Grove.
Mr. Gatland will attend the next meeting and present other websites that he has helped with. A domain
name will need to be established.

The EDC annual dinner will be held on April 6, 2015 at Forest Hills Country Club if anyone is
interested in attending.

Adolph suggested that the Sanitary Department be contacted for the annual spring clean up. Dr.
Hendricks will call and schedule a weekend in May.

The minutes were read and Mr. Werner proposed they were accepted as written. Mrs. Wright seconded.
Unanimous.

At 7:58 p.m., Mr. Clark moved to adjourn, seconded by Mrs. Wright. Unanimous.

'Deanna Call, Deputy Clerk
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